
Our canteen crew have informed the P&C that the homemade hot food items in the canteen have been flying 
off the kitchen bench since we shared with you in the last newsletter about their goodness! So much so, that 
Kaya & Rachael will be having a big chef off in the canteen this week to prepare all the winter warmers once 
again. Fried rice, spaghetti Bolognese & our special homemade edition of mac & cheese. The sauce is made from 
cooked & pureed pumpkin. Our little canteen is wonderful and led by a generous team of volunteers. I can’t tell 
you how good our amazing volunteers are at perfecting the pizza muffins!  

On the cooler side and after a very long hiatus – ICE MONY’s are finally back in stock. These are a hit with the 
kids always, regardless of outdoor temperatures - so no doubt there will be plenty of happy kids at the canteen 
windows collecting their Ice Mony’s. 

Donations of packets of brown paper lunch bags are always readily accepted at the canteen too. We use these 
to package your child’s lunches up for them after online orders are places on QKR. We do go through them fairly 
quickly as most Friday’s can see lunch order numbers of around 100. Bags of 100 lunch bags can be purchased 
at Woolworths or Coles for $2 or so. 

Our next meeting is next Wednesday 2nd June at 6.30pm in our school staff room. Everyone is always warmly 
welcomed, President Gemma does a restaurant worthy five star cheese platter, and best yet you get the 
opportunity to be involved in your school community & your child’s school life. We would love to see you there! 

  

 


